
  
 

 
 

Network Notification 
 
Notice Date:  August 16, 2018 
To:     Kentucky Medicaid Providers 
From:     Humana – CareSource® 
Subject:  FQHC and RHC Taxonomy Update 
 
 
Humana – CareSource wants to make you aware of a delay in removing the taxonomy requirement for 
certain claims. This delay impacts the following providers:  

• Certain Federally Qualified Health Centers (FQHC)  
• Provider type 31/Rural Health Centers (RHC)  
• Provider type 35 with an appropriate specialty code 

 
Next Steps 
To avoid payment delays, continue following the taxonomy billing standards in place since December 9, 
2013. As a reminder, taxonomy is still required for rendering providers.  
 
During the delay in implementing this change, you may need to resubmit claims under the following 
circumstances:  

• If you submitted claims without taxonomy and received a rejection notice from Humana – 
CareSource, please resubmit the claim with taxonomy.  

• If a rejected claim was submitted at the end of the timely filing range and cannot be resubmitted 
without timely filing denial, Humana – CareSource requests that you notify your Provider 
Engagement Representative. Your representative can request a timely filing waiver specific to 
Kentucky Department for Medicaid Services’ PT31/35 taxonomy update. Humana – CareSource 
will waive timely filing claim processing edits for claims impacted by this implementation delay. 

 
Humana – CareSource apologizes for any inconvenience this delay may cause. We will provide notice 
upon implementation of this change. 
 
If you have questions regarding the delay, please call 1-855-852-7005. Hours of operation are Monday 
through Friday, 8 a.m. to 6 p.m. Eastern time.  
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